
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – May 15, 2017  
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Kevin Deslongchamps 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on Monday May 29th in observance of the Memorial Day Holiday. The 

Select Board Office will be closed on Tuesday May 16th and Thursday May 18th.  The map room 

will be open and available from 9-1 on those dates. 

 

The board signed the MS-535 Financial Report of the Town Budget as prepared by Crane & 

Bell. 

 

The board denied a zoning permit for Dan Kenerson, Map 6 Lot 6 as a special exception will be 

required for Light Commercial. Application for Special Exception will be given to the Board of 

adjustment to schedule a hearing. 

 

KEVIN DESLONGCHAMPS of Par Electrical Contractors met with the board in regard to 

maintenance that must be done on the power lines.  They would like to use the Town Property 

located at Map 218 Lot 16 for helicopter landings.  The board requires an indemnification 

agreement and insurance certificates for all parties involved.  The paperwork will be completed 

and emailed to MS. CONNORS in Jennifer’s absence this week. 

 

The board denied an abatement request by John and Bette Troy as it was not received by March 

1, 2017. 

 

The board will have the Police Department deliver a vacate the premises for a tax deeded 

property. 

 

The board signed the first issue tax collectors warrant. 

 

The board approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse for a memorial service for Robert 

Whitney on May 29, 2017. 

 

The board received a letter from William W. Oliver, Esq. stating that his client Pamela Yarosh 

Map 206, Lot 15 would like to move ahead with her special exception hearing.  The ZBA Chair 

will be notified and a check has been received for fees.  

 

Updates were received from William McCarthy in regard to Crane Hill bridge status. 

 

MR. BIELEIFELD made a motion to approve the minutes of May 8, 2017 meeting seconded by 

MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 



With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn; 

seconded by MS. CONNORS the meeting was adjourned at 6:15 PM The next regular scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday May 22, 2017 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 pm.   

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


